Eleanor Flannery

From:
Sent:
To:

Cc:
Subject:

Morning Louise,

Stevens Chris <Chris.Stevens@northants.pnn.police.uk>

22 September 2016 08:30

Louise Faulkner; Eleanor Flannery

O'Connell Martin; Carla Mulchrone; licensedinntuition@hotmail.com
New premises licence application - Riga 89 Kettering Road

in respect to the above premises, | wish to raise a formal objection to this application on behalf of the Chief
Constable of Northamptonshire Police.

My objection is on the grounds of the prevention of crime and disorder and public safety and are on the basis of the

following:

1) The applicant is unsuitable due to crime and disorder issues.

2) The address given by the applicant would appear to be fraudulent as he has given his home address as a flat
above the premises during recent contact with the police.

3) The address that he has given is a shop in Boston that has had numerous offences registered against it for
illicit tobacco and illicit alcohol. The licence here has been revoked on numerous occasions and is currently
unlicensed because of this.

4) Riga has a well-documented history of being involved in illicit tobacco.

5} The area of the Kettering Road where the premises is has a large amount of alcohol harm related issues
including street drinking and anti-social behaviour. The cumulative impact of this premises having an alcohol
licence would therefore undermine the licensing objectives.

I have cc’d the licensing consultant for this application so that they are aware of this.

Thanks
Chris

Police Constable 1432 Chris Stevens
Northamptonshire Police Licensing Officer

Prevention and Community Protection

The Guildhall
St Giles Square
Northampton
NN1 1DE

& Telephone 101 extension 345730

& Mobex: 778816 / 07557778816
chris.stevens@northants.pnn.police.uk
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